
Hampton Falls Recreation Department 
Meeting Minutes  
 
Dec 19, 2016 
 
Present:  Mark Lane, Don Janik, Lyn Stan, Pam Fitzgerald, Gary Martin, Larry Smith 
 
Chris Nowak presented his Christmas Tree pick up fundraiser for a Cooperstown 
baseball team.  Chris will arrange to have HF citizen’s Christmas trees picked up on 
Jan 7 and to be dropped off at the brush dump.  Pick up cost will be $10 
 
JP Pontbriand will be working with the Boy Scouts to set up a Christmas Tree burn 
at the Raspberry Farm on Jan 14.  Mark Lane will get in touch with Lori to get 
contact information for the owners of the Farm.   
 
Alison Aebrom@gmail.com   
 
Alison Ebrom, approached the Board for permission to have a wedding ceremony 
and a non alcoholic reception on the HF town common.  The event is Auguast 19 at 4 
pm.   
 
She suggested that the event would be catered and attended by 30 to 100 people.  
She would rent a tent and chairs.  She discussed applying for an insurance policy to 
cover the event.  The Board took the request under advisement until we could 
research the feasibility and pricing. 
 
The Board discussed the following in regard to a reception or function at the 
common: 
 
Charging $1250 for the rental of the common for the reception. 
The Wedding cost would be $100 
No Alcohol 
Ok for a free-standing tent 
Must have insurance policy and the insurance company can asses any damage 
The Common must be picked up within 24 hours 
Maximum people?  200 
Carry in/carry out garbage 
No Fireworks 
Music Noise?   
 
A motion was made by Larry to spend $1000 on sandblasting benches on common 
and 2nd was made by Pam.  The motion passed.    
 
The DOT parking permit for 1 way in 1 way out parking extension at Governor 
Weare.  The church has tentatively agreed to the plan.  Still waiting to hear for the 
DOT 

mailto:Aebrom@gmail.com


 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:35. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


